## St Joseph The Worker R C Primary School

Cutnook Lane, Irlam, Manchester. M44 6GX. Tel: 0161 921 1695 - Fax: 0161 921 1699

E-mail: stjosephsworker.rcprimaryschool@salford.gov.uk

Website: www.stjosephtheworkerrcp.co.uk

Headteacher: Miss D Ridyard B.A.Hons PGCE NPQH MA

10/7/2020

Dear Families,

The class teachers have today emailed you the annual school report for your child. If you have any responses or questions please contact us via the school email address as usual. Well done to all the children for trying their best this year – your teachers and I are very proud of you.

Next year the class teachers will be:

Nursery	Mrs Chadwick / Mrs Shaw
Reception	Mrs Jessop
Y1	Miss Coleman
Y2	Mrs Dunn / Mrs Willis
Y3	Miss O'Malley
Y4	Mrs Lee
Y5	Miss Laverty
Y6	Miss Finch

Please note the location of the Y4 and Y5 classrooms has been swapped around. Your new teacher will be sending a letter to you before the end of term.

We will be saying 'Farewell!' to Miss Cadogan who is relocating to start work at a new school in Nottinghamshire. Miss Cadogan has been a dedicated member of the team for two years and she will be greatly missed by all the Governors, staff, children and whole community of the school. We thank her for all her hard work and commitment and wish her all the very best for the future!

We are hopeful that school will reopen on **Monday 7<sup>th</sup> September** for all pupils as directed by the Local Authority and Governors and in line with other schools in the area. A revised Risk Assessment will be implemented to ensure that children and staff are as safe as possible. This will include staggered drop offs and pick-ups, breaks and lunchtimes, children will be expected to come in school uniform and attendance is once again compulsory for all pupils. More details will follow after the anticipated announcement from the Government on 11<sup>th</sup> August so please keep a look out for an email during the summer holidays.

Please note we close at lunchtime on Tuesday on 21st July.

Have a lovely weekend, with best wishes,

Miss D Ridyard Headteacher



















